PLANNING BOARD WORKSHOP     01.12.2010
Oak Street Discontinuance
Planners Presentation:

1. Public comments update:  Two further public comments have been received and circulated today:

·  from Jaime Parker, Portland Trails Trails Manager;
· From Vincent Veroneau of J B Brown & Sons, owner of several large office building and development land in the area

· Nathan Szanton, Szanton Company, owner of 53 Danforth St (43 unit apartment building)

· Portland Bicycle-Pedestrian Advisory Committee

This brings to 10 the total number of public comments (all of which are objecting to the loss of the pedestrian link).

2. Correction:  This section of Oak Street has sidewalks on both sides, but the one adjacent to the Hotel is unused as it is blocked with 3 storage units and narrows near the Spring Street end of Oak Street.  The sidewalk on the other side aligns better with the steps up to Spring Street (See photos)

3. Proposal:  The petition requests the portion of Oak Street between Pleasant Street and Spring Street to be discontinued and for the City not to retain the public easement.  The Planning Board’s recommendation on this request will be forwarded to the City Council who will take a final decision. 
4. If discontinued without retaining the public easement this would result in:

· No public access, both vehicular and pedestrian
· No easements for utilities (if all utilities agree or easements arranged;  comments still awaited from Unitil and Fairpoint)
· No maintenance obligation for the City
5. Staff concerns:

· Loss of important pedestrian connection within the city-wide network;  recommend retention of at least the pedestrian easement (see street pattern plan in Att. 2);
· How to ensure adequate maintenance of the pedestrian sidewalk and steps up to Spring Street (along with retaining wall along Spring street and the sewer infrastructure)
· The view adopted corridor plan is available and confirms that no view corridor has been identified along Oak Street so this would not be a Site Plan issue in the future.

· The Citys Parking Manager has no objections to the loss of about 10 unmetered on- street parking spaces
6. Economic Development:  The CDC considered this proposal prior to the submission of the petition and recommended approval (Att 4).  It appears that the CDC were given information regarding the potential development objectives of the applicant but were not aware at the time of the importance of this link for pedestrians. Planning staff suggest that the principle of a pedestrian access through here should be retained via a pedestrian easement;  if and when a site plan is submitted for any changes/development in the vicinity of this section of Oak Street, then the question of incorporation of a pedestrian link can be considered.

7. Alterations to parking Garage:  The applicant has submitted a plan (Att. G) and description of an intended covered vehicular link between the garage underneath the Holiday Inn and the newly acquired State Street garage, along with an elevator.  While these proposals are indicative of what the new owners would like to do, these plans have not yet been submitted for Site Plan approval and have not been reviewed (Photos of the place where this link is proposed available).
To have available:   View Corridor Plan; 
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